Respiratory Care Program

Florida SouthWestern State College
Advisory Board Meeting

A-214
June 2, 2023
Agenda
1. Welcome and Introductions
a. New members of board

2. Overview of 2022Graduate Outcomes

a. 20 graduates
b. Placement statistics (100%) 
c. Certification and Registry statistics (2022   CRT 100%, RRT 100%)
d. Completion rates
3. Classes of 2023 and 2024 
a. 2023 – 13 scheduled to graduate, pinning June 23, 2023 
            2024 – 19 (2 recycling)
            2025 – app deadline passed, interviews in progress
b. Kettering review scheduled  June 26-28
c. Retention statistics 
d. Recruitment/admissions
4. Human Resources

a. New org chart
b. New Medical Director

c. Sindee retirement

d. Program Coordinator

e. Clinical Associates

5. Physical Resources

a. Simulation Centers/lab
b. Rist Family Foundation gift
6. Clinical resources

a. Sites

b. CAs

7. Program Goals/Curriculum/Program Review
a. Civics Literacy requirement

b. CVT split
c. Changing credits and curriculum
8. Graduate and Students Perspective
a. Graduate

b. 2nd year

c. 1st year.
d. Surveys
9. CoARC Accreditation Status

a. Continuing to meet or exceed all thresholds 
b. Report of Current Status 
c. Distinguished RRT Credentialing Success Award (will be 9 years in a row)
a. Last 2 years—new award President’s Award for Success
10. Continuing Education

a. Suncoast Pulmonary Symposium 
b. Intubation Programs
c. Development of new programs

11. BS program
a. Enrollment

b. Courses

12. Open Discussion
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Jean Newberry  PD
Heather O’Connell (Zoom)   DCE
Sindee Karpel   Faculty
Eva Grayson   Chair- Physicians Regional
Joe Buhain   PD simulation/adjunct faculty
Genny Baballeku   CA
Kurt Goerke   Lee Dept Health

Douglas Vasquez  CapeCoral

Michelle Powella   HealthPark

Brandy Bielik   Lee Memorial

Christiaan Evans    Gulf Coast

Monica Collins (Zoom)    Golisano

John Smith   Naples Community Hosp.

Admissions representative

Nick Franco-freshman rep

Krystal Robinson-freshman rep

Dr Stephen Wilcynski-Medical Director

The meeting was called to order by Jean Newberry at 2:03.
Introductions were made by all who attended including new members of the board.

Overview of Graduate Outcomes

· 20 out of 24 of the Class of 2022 have graduated and are employed.
· There was a 100% pass rate on the board exam.
· The remaining 4 students will be returning this year. 

· 13 students will be graduating in the class of 2023

· Their pinning ceremony is on June 23rd at 5:30 in U-102

· Kettering review is scheduled for June 26 - 28

· 19 students are in the Class of 2024 at this time.
· The graduation date in our system is June 23rd, but we may hear back from the registrar around July 5th with confirmation.
· The board exams will be taken in mid-July.

· The NBRC requires a score of 96 and above in order for the student to sit for the second RRT exam.
· They will be discussing the elimination of the clin-sim portion of the board exam at the summer forum scheduled for July 15-17 in Fort Lauderdale.  Most of the attendees do not agree with that change.  Jean will update after the meeting.
· In order to recruit more students, we have been placing signs in different areas on campus, including bathroom stalls. Open to new ideas.   Targeting HS is discussed
· Eva stated that they could give out packets about the program at their events. She stated that the hospital employees are a good target for recruiting.

· We can consider putting in volunteer hours at walks and events.
· Most high school students want to be a nurse since they do not know the difference between the professions.
· Many students need/want an evening and weekend programs, but evening clinical is difficult to schedule and not the same quality of teaching.
Human Resources
· Our new program coordinator is Genny and she will start in August. She will instruct a few didactic and the clinical courses. Her position is pending offer letter and acceptance.
· Dr. Joseph Buhain is an adjunct instructor for a course or two in the program.
· We have a difficult time getting CAs, but we will have one for Naples in the fall. We hope to have 3 or 4 more in other facilities. 

· We have a new Medical Director, Steve Wilcynski and we will get him more involved in class on days other than Thursdays and Fridays. 
· Sindee Karpel’s retirement party is on July 11th at Dave & Busters. She has been in the profession for 43 years. 

Physical Resources
We have our simulation lab here and in Naples.

Dr. Buhain will put in the effort to get more respiratory care time in the sim center.

ECMO may be the next simulation in the lab.

· NCH physicians want to move forward with it in simulation and class.

· Tampa, Naples, and Miami are the only training locations for ECMO at this time.

· The equipment would be installed here at FSW and the same model would be installed at the hospital. 

· We will mimic the training and procedures that take place at the participating hospitals. 

· Joe and Heather are working on training funds using a possible FGCU grant.  
The Rist family gift of $500,000 over the next 4 years has been utilized for equipment in the respiratory lab and we plan on purchasing additional equipment and other items in which the funds are earmarked.
The goal is to update lab software and equipment as needed.

We hope to purchase NKVs, but we need a contract to place the order. Jean requested a list of a few vendors from the attendees. 

Clinical resources
Students love all of the clinical sites. They want more guidance from the CAs and that is a challenge due to the shortage. Directors of department stated the same.  As they have shortages in their departments along with travelers, it would be nice to have more oversight from CAs/school.

Heather is developing a Canvas course to teach CAs how to precept the students in clinic to ease the stress of knowing what is required to follow curriculum and how to evaluate their skills.  Course may be expanded to include preceptorship in the hospital as well.

Program Goals/Curriculum/Program Review
Students love all of the clinical sites. They want more guidance from the CAs and that is a challenge due to the shortage. Directors of department stated the same.  As they have shortages in their departments along with travelers, it would be nice to have more oversight from CAs/school.
Heather is developing a Canvas course to teach CAs how to precept the students in clinic to ease the stress of knowing what is required to follow curriculum and how to evaluate their skills.  Course may be expanded to include preceptorship in the hospital as well.
Starting fall of 2022, every student must complete a Civics course (AMH 2020 or POS 2041) in order to complete their degree.  This is effecting our current first year students and students following them.  The sophomores are unaffected by this until they enter the BS program.
The CVT program has split from Respiratory Care and has developed 2 courses of their own to replace RET 1024 and RET 1613C.  Our courses will focus more on respiratory care and allow us to spend more time on important areas.   RET 2244 Critical Care is also split from the CVT program.  This will occur starting with the fall cohort.  
It was tasked that the number of credits for clinical courses is not sufficient for the amount of time the students are spending in the clinical sites.   Classroom and lab courses on campus are meeting for the right time to get objectives met, but the credits assigned to them are not complying with the school norms.   A spreadsheet was shown with the changes that were approved.   Jean explained that a small committee was put together to discuss and offer changes.  This included faculty, staff, graduates and 2 hospital directors.  

Graduate and Students Perspective
No graduates were able to attend.  2nd year student did not show up.  First year students both stated that they loved the program so far.  They are so impressed with the support that they receive from CA, staff and faculty.   Clinic has just started but they are excited to be there and see more and more.

Graduate surveys state that the graduates feel they are well prepared for the workplace.  All scored 3 or higher in every category

Employer surveys -  Jean thanked those that returned the survey.  Employers were overall happy with graduates.   One director did state that she just let one recent graduate go as to performance.  Employee/graduate was making errors that could have been harmful to the patient.   Director stated a lot of the issue is self doubt of graduate/employee and almost freezing in situations.  

CoARC Accreditation Status
Annual report was just filed.   Program once again meeting and exceeding accreditation standards.  

Continual worry of attrition/retention.   CoARC looks at attrition only if it is academic does it count against the program.  If it is personal or financial, that student dropping does not affect retention statistics.  When a student is struggling, if they share that they are having personal issues, I use that as a reason for dropping.   It was asked what other schools numbers are.  Jean stated that many schools do not have enough applicants to fill their allotted seats.  Generally, FSW has the applicants, it is having a quality applicant.   Jean explained the point system to the group and the addition of experience to the point system.   If students fall below the low 80’s in admission points, they historically have not made it out of the first semester.   FSW has been supportive in the past of not accepting lower than that just to fill seats.  This was a few years ago with different administration.   This year, we are interviewing just over 30 students, so we should be close to the 30 students for fall.    Other schools have contacted Jean in regards to our numbers and how we maintain them so high according to CoARC.  In fact, CoARC sends Jean’s contact number to them to see if she can help in what they are doing.  FSW is not alone with this issue.

FSW will be receiving the Distinguished RRT Credentialing award from CoARC again this year.  Last year we received the Presidential Award for 100% pass rate and job placement.  The distinguished award is for greater than 90% pass/placement.  Heather and Jean will be receiving the award in Lauderdale at they AARC Summer Forum.  

Intubation programs are still going.   Offering a few cohorts a year.  CEUs provided. Sindee is working on revising the course before retirement.   

Heather is working on preceptor course as mentioned before.  

Joe Buhain discussed the ECMO program that is in the development stage.  Heather will be helping create curriculum.

BS program

Enrollment is ticking up since COVID.   We have 6 -7  that will be doing the capstone in the fall semester, if they register.   

Courses for the BS program are going to go through a revision as they are going to be held to a Quality Matters standard by the school.   It is a rigorous process and courses will be revised over the next few years.
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